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[D.M. Fleming] 
Minister of Finance

(c) That if Hong Kong is willing to impose such export restraints, the delegation should 
proceed to negotiate for controls on the products in question at approximately the 1959 levels 
of shipment.

(d) That a brief announcement be made in Canada when the delegation leaves for Hong 
Kong.76

Note 
Memorandum

[G. Nowlan]
Minister of National Revenue

[G. Hees]
Minister of Trade and Commerce

[Ottawa], March 10, 1961
On 9th March 1961, the Director of Commerce and Industry, Deputy Economic Secretary 

and Deputy Director of Commerce and Industry had a meeting with representatives of the trade 
and industrial associations whose members are particularly affected by the Canadian request 
for a limitation on the exports of certain products (mainly garments) from Hong Kong to 
Canada. Those present were:

Dr. the Hon. Sir Sik-nin Chau,
Chairman, Federation of Hong Kong Industries.

The Hon. G.M. Goldsack,
Chairman, Hong Kong General Chamber of Commerce.

Mr. J.B. Kite,
Secretary, Hong Kong General Chamber of Commerce.

Mr. Chu Shek Lun,
President, Chinese Manufacturers’ Association.

Mr. Lam Kun Shing,
Chairman, Hong Kong Garment Manufacturers Union.

Mr. Y.L. Yang,
Chairman, Hong Kong Garment Manufacturers (for the U.S.A.) Association

Mr. T.Y. Wong,
Chairman, Hong Kong Cotton Spinners Association.

Dr. C.T. Chu,
Secretary, Hong Kong Cotton Spinners Association.

Mr. C.K. Chow,
Chairman, Federation of Hong Kong Cotton Weavers.

Mr. Ng Yee Kwong,
Chairman, Hong Kong Weaving Mills Association.

Mr. Cha Chi Ming,
Representing the Dyeing and Finishing Industry.

Mr. J. Mackenzie,
Chairman, Hong Kong Exporters Association.

Approuvé par le Cabinet Ie 24 février 1961./Approved by Cabinet on February 24, 1961.

[H.C. Green]
Secretary of State for External Affairs
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